
Agenda Report 

TO: C l N  COUNCIL DATE: DECEMBER 3,2007 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH JONES AND 
STOKES TO PROVIDE PROFESSIONAL CONSULTING SERVICES IN 
THE PREPARATION OF AN ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT FOR 
CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT #4757 (2801 EAST COLORADO 
BOULEVARD) 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute a 
contract with Jones and Stokes, for an amount not to exceed $100,000, in the 
preparation of an Environmental Impact Report for Conditional Use Permit #4757. 
Competitive bidding is not required pursuant to City Charter Section 1002 (F) for 
contracts for professional or unique services. 

BACKGROUND 

The Light of Love Mission Church at 2801 East Colorado Boulevard proposes to 
demolish two one-story buildings totaling approximately 3,500 square feet in order to 
construct a 24,311 square foot, three-story, child daycare, and Sunday school building. 
The two buildings to be demolished are currently used for Sunday school classes. 

Of the two buildings proposed for demolition, the building at the southwest comer of the 
site has been found to be a building of historic significance, as defined in CEQA 
Guidelines Section 15064.5(a)(2). This building is within the boundaries of the East 
Colorado Boulevard Specific Plan Historic Resources Survey, updated in 2001, and was 
assigned a National Register of Historic Places Status Code of 5S1 in the survey. This 
status code indicates that the building was found to be eligible for individual landmark 
designation. 

The building is designed in Mid-century Modem Style with a geometric form, a flat roof 
with deep canopies extending beyond the building, a high level of glazing, and cladding 
of fieldstone and brick. The building is intact and was designed by local architect R. 
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VanBuren Livingston. The demolition of this building could constitute an adverse effect 
on the eligible historic structure. Therefore, the project's impact on Cultural Resources 
is potentially significant and must be analyzed in an Environmental lmpact Report. 

Staff prepared a draft Initial Environmental Study for the project, which concluded that 
all other project impacts, beyond Cultural Resources, can be mitigated to a less than 
significant level. 

Jones and Stokes is one of ten firms that are on the Planning and Development 
Department's Master Consultant's List for environmental services. The Master 
Consultant's List contains ten firms that were selected through a competitive selection 
process to be pre-qualified for environmental services. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Consistent with City policy, the applicant will pay the full cost of preparing and adopting 
the Environmental lmpact Report. The applicant will deposit a check with the City in the 
amount of $1 00,000 to cover the consultant and staff costs in preparing the 
Environmental lmpact Report. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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